SALFORD CITY COUNCIL – RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)

I, Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Childrens Services , confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it by the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet , at their meeting on 22nd November , 2005, delegated authority to the PFI Steering Group to select a preferred bidder for the Salford    PFI ( 11) High School Project subject to the Milestone decision regarding the award of the contract remaining with the Cabinet 

The reasons are that the project timetable has experienced significant delay ( due to issues of affordability, re-scoping of the project and awaiting decisions from central government) which  have impacted on the evaluation of the bids  -  an      on-going process with officers, advisers and the schools/governing bodies. Due to the delays, some elements of the schools’ evaluations will not be able to take place until after the half term break.  This will impact significantly on the timescale for obtaining Cabinet approval, via the Cabinet cycle and could ,  ultimately , delay the timescale for contract signature, which needs to be completed by May,  2006, in order to meet the Minister’s timescale
Options considered included calling an extraordinary meeting of the Cabinet or having the Selection of the preferred bidder discussed and ratified at the Cabinet Briefing and meeting on the same day 

Assessment of Risk : Due to delays on the project programme, the timescale for obtaining approval for the Selection of Preferred Bidder is extremely limited.  Further delays could result in the project not achieving contract signature within the specified Minister’s timescale

The source of funding: The PFI credits will attract special grant funding via the RSG payable to the Authority from the financial year in which the Authority makes payment to the provider

Legal Advice obtained from Ian Sheard, Assistant Director (Legal Services)

Financial Advice obtained: Not applicable

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: - 

Report to Cabinet 5th October 2002: Private Finance Initiative – Steering Group, Report to Cabinet 6th May 2003: PFI (II) Replacement of Three High Schools, Report to Cabinet 27th September 2005: PFI (II) Statutory Processes

Contact Officer: Judy Edmonds, PFI / BSF, Children’s Services, 0161 778 0134

Kevin Wolstencroft, PFI Technical Manager, Children’s Services, 0161 778 0440

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for/ Director of  and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
	

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	

	*
This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council's Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.
	

	*
This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Childrens Services Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Cllr John Warmisham


Dated 22nd November, 2005 

This decision was published on 23rd November, 2005 

This decision will come into force on  1st December, 2005 ,                                       unless it is called in  in accordance with the Council Constitution 

